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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 14th April 2014 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Pearce, Key, Murphy, Oliff, Downes, Norris, White, and the Clerk Mrs Downes.

In attendance
County Councillor Grove, District Councillors Bass and Swinburn and two members of the public
14/051             Apologies 

Seven members of the public offered their apologies through Mrs. Hill.
14/052            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        Councillor White for an item in 6 Matters Arising. He left the room at the appropriate time.
14/053
Public Participation
 
The meeting was adjourned whilst Mrs Elizabeth Hill spoke regarding the current situation of Broadwas pumping station and Severn Trent and her comments are recorded at the end of these minutes. The meeting continued.
14/054 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 10th March 2014 

and 21st March 2014

                        Minutes of the extra meeting on 24th March were read out to all 

                        Councillors.  These together with the minutes for 10th  were 
                        agreed to be a true record and were signed by the Chairman.
14/055
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

Car Park at the village hall

Three quotes for work to complete the car park’s surface were presented for consideration by Mr Brooks, Honorary Treasurer. After a full discussion, it was agreed that further investigation of the best way forward was required and additional advice would be obtained. Councillors Pearce, Norris and Key offered to acquire this.

Footway at Church Lane. 

Councillor Grove is still investigating the cost of this project.


It had been noted that heavy plant vehicles using the entrance to the proposed new drive at Broadwas Court are damaging the curb and tarmac along this stretch of footway. The Clerk was asked to report this damage to Highways and Planning Depts.
14/056            District and County Councillors’ Report.

County Councillor’s Report. 

From 6th June 2014 Chief Executive of Worcester County Council, Trish Haynes will be replaced by Claire Merchant. Councillor Phil Grove offered for the Parish Council to meet with her at the village hall on 30th August between 9.30am and 11.30am if it wishes.


There will be another £1.1 million available to roll out Super Broadband.


Pot hole repair work has improved. Since the introduction of photographing the pot hole ‘before and after’ by contractors, Worcester County Council are receiving fewer complaints.


Work has started at the Ketch island and although there are no immediate traffic problems, we can expect to experience major ones especially between 7.30am and 9.30am very soon.


The 10th Annual Parish Meeting is on 30th April.


A further £10K will be available in Councillor Grove’s Divisional Funding pot for small projects .Funding for the groundworks for the proposed bus shelter was asked to be considered.  


District Councillor’s Report.


A copy of this is attached to these minutes.


In addition, at the recent Parish Conference on 1st April, a pilot scheme in conjunction with The Citizens Advice Bureau is being introduced. This would involve creating ‘Village Champions’ within our communities. These would consist of volunteers directing residents to the appropriate areas of information and help.

Councillors Swinburn and Bass had attended a meeting on 27th March together with Richard Parsons of Wolverley Homes and a planning team at M.H.D.C. to query some of the conditions applied to the recently approved planning applications for the houses in Broadwas village. Although not yet available for publication, Paul feels that the Parish Council will be satisfied with the outcome of the meeting.

With regard to the ongoing debacle with Severn Trent, Councillor Bass has been in contact with Richard Parsons and Chris Emms (Richard’s drainage consultant), who in turn have been speaking to Gary Kinley, Asset Creation Sewerage at Severn Trent. In an email from Gary on 14th April to Chris, he mentions that ‘unfortunately the programme of work at Broadwas was delayed to align with the ice pigging trial. The proposed construction start date has been delayed until April 2015. Further information will be sent out directly to the affected residents and the Parish Council in the near future’.


Council agreed to wait for this correspondence before making further decision.

14/057
Community Approach to energy

An additional survey had been conducted in Cotheridge with similar results to that in Broadwas . Councillor Oliff now feels confident that we have enough community support for the project and will seek guidance in connection with the creation of a legal entity from her own contacts to take it forward.
14/058
Community First


Richard Timney from Community First has performed a ‘health 

                      check’ on the village hall and we are still awaiting his report. 
14/059
Renewal of Berryfield’s Car Park Agreement

Worcester County Council have drafted the new agreement for the Parish Council to agree and sign. They are happy to continue on the same terms as before for another 10 years extending it to 2024. Council unanimously agreed. Councillors Winkworth and Norris had been elected to sign the agreement of the Parish Council’s behalf.
14/060
Bus Shelter


The Clerk presented 3 quotes to provide a 3meter/2 bay/2       

                      seat/cantilever bus shelter. After a full discussion, Council voted


 unanimously to proceed with this purchase and to use the 
                      same supplier as  Worcester County Council- Bus 

                      Shelters Ltd who are prepared to offer us a reduced price as 

                      part of a grant funding scheme for a PRINCIPLE2 style shelter

                      at a cost of £2459 excl VAT. 


Groundworks will need to be costed separately. This will consist



of a tarmacked area 3m x 2.5m. Quotes to be obtained. 



Although planning permission is not required for this project, a 

                      Permit for street furniture, from Development Control at 
                      Worcester County Council is. The Clerk is to obtain this before


ordering work to be done.

14/061
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report.
A copy had been given to all Councillors. Payments were agree by all present. A copy is attached to these minutes.
b) Clerk’s Report. No response from Kirk Denton. Clerk to chase.

The Clerk had requested a litter pick along the A44 from the 

Street Scene Team. This was completed within 2 weeks and

she once again asked the District Councillors to pass on the

Parish Council’s thanks for an excellent response and service. 
c) Berryfield Report.
The annual R.O.S.P.A. report had been received resulting in an overall MEDIUM risk. Areas that need attention are:

rust on the slide *
loose plastic cover on the Rota Bounce

cap missing on the basket swing

loose swing seat eye-bolt

Clerk to address these faults a.s.a.p.

Work on the installation of the running track will now begin on 29th April. Councillor White suggested that the Berryfield sub committee meet before that date to plan the stages of development.
d) Village Hall Risk Assessment Report
Nothing to report except the situation regarding the car park.
14/062                PLO Report.
Dog fouling has been a problem at Broad Green recently, however after an advert in Footprints magazine, things do seem to have improved. He consistently removes litter from the top end of the Berryfield’s car park.
Warning notices on Berryfield are damaged. These will be replaced as part of the forthcoming improvement programme

Peter Parkes has made a start on repairing the slide shute but inclement weather has prevented him from completion.
14/063
Planning.

A Planning report had been distributed to Councillors.

There had been no contentious applications. A copy is attached to these minutes.

Application 14/00393/FUL Mr Evans at Stone Farm, Broadwas will require a site visit.

14/064
Councillor’s Reports and Items for Future Agenda.



Renewal of Lengthsman’s agreement with W.C.C.
14/064
Date of next meeting.


Agreed for 12th May 2014 to start at 7pm
Chairman………………………………………..dated………………

Attached:
Treasurer’s Report 

County and District Councillor’s Report 

Planning Report

Public Participation
Mrs Hill reported that in order to visit the pumping station, a Severn Trent lorry driver took it upon himself to hack back flora belonging to an elderly resident without permission which would have been given willingly beforehand, but would have appreciated the courtesy of being asked.
Mrs Hill also highlighted the condition of the footway by Taberness Close. The surface is breaking up all the way along and is being damaged by lorries driving over the curbs when entering the Close off the A44. 
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Planning Report for  April 2014 meeting

Results from’  MHDC. 

14/000057/CLE Mr & Mrs Kirk, Teme Spinney, Bromyard Road,Cotheridge WR6 5LX for ‘ Application for a lawful development certificate for an existing use of a timber annex to mobile home’

Dear Mr Greenaway,
Regarding the application for a lawful development of which we spoke on the telephone earlier in the week, I stated then that we, Broadwas and Cotheridge Parish Council recommend refusal of the application on the grounds that the original order for removal included this building for the same valid reasons, i.e., part and parcel of the original structure. Please accept this as formal confirmation of that indication.

Yours sincerely,

Ken Downes

Chair Planning Committee

11.3.2013 Answer ‘APPROVAL’
14/00020/HOU Mr P Moxley, 2 Bromyard Road, Cotheridge, WR6 5LP for ‘Two storey side extension and replacement single storey rear extension. ‘APPROVAL recommended.’ Answer ‘ APPROVAL’

14/00085/FUL Mrs Judi Davis, Weston Hill cottages, Broadwas, WR6 5NL for ‘ erection of a detached dwelling with associated car parking spaces. 8.2.2014 9.30 am site visit arranged with Cllrs. Downes, Tabberer, Murphy and White in attendance. ‘APPROVAL recommended’ Answer 18.3 ‘Refusal’
14/00083/FUL Mr Richard Rogers, Little Lightwood Lane, Cotheridge WR6 5LT for ‘erection of extensions (part retrospective) to existing  authorised storage and distribution unit (BB) ‘APPROVAL recommended’

New Applications received

14/00388/HOU 4.4.2014Neil Watkinson of the Moorings, Broad Green, WR6 5NW for ‘rear extension’

14/00393/FUL 4.4.2014 James Evans, Stone Farm, Broadwas WR6 5NE for ‘ equine workers dwelling’

District Council report to Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council for March 2014

Broadheath Ward Cllr. Roger Bass (roger.bass@malvernhillsdc.net   01905 641105)
& Cllr. Paul Swinburn (paul.swinburn@malvernhillsdc.net   01684 573664)


Activity report 

Roger has had a relatively quiet month, only 9 meetings, concentrating instead on his day job. He is currently trying to facilitate the seamless introduction of a new computerised accounting system, where his council training is standing him in good stead, being well versed in the “two steps forward, one step back” method of progress. The recent Executive Committee approved the new Sports and Leisure Strategy to 2024, following consultation, as outlined in our January report; “What we will continue to do – building on success of the past”; ”What we will support and enable – new ways of working”; “What we will no longer do – promoting self-reliance”. The Committee also heard the report of the Task and Finish Group, on which Roger sat, which used the recent recycling decision to consider the Council’s decision making process. Does anybody know of circumstances where the wheeled bins are causing a problem? Please let Roger know.
Paul took a much needed winter break mid-month but prior to that conducted the annual performance appraisals for MHDC’s Chief Executive and four Heads-of-Service. This necessitates looking forward as well as back and is a useful check to ensure that everyone is facing the same direction. Since his return, he’s chaired another Parish Conference and been heavily involved in the emerging SWDP picture.
Planning
We had an eventful start to March; a bit like the London Buses – wait months for one application, then three come along at once. This was the case at the March NADMC, where Lwr. Broadheath’s Bell Lane application came forward together with two smaller, linked ones in Broadwas village. Fortunately we were able to approve all three as they all had local support, with both Parish Council Chairmen speaking effectively on them. However, some aspects of each weren’t entirely satisfactory and we appreciated the backing of our fellow Committee members who voted each application through subject to further discussions between the Planners, the Developers and the Ward Members (us!) and this is still work in progress.
South Worcestershire Development Plan
On 3rd April Planning Inspector Roger Clews announced his recommendation that 28,370 new houses need to be built in S. Worcs. by 2030. Whilst rather higher than the latest proposals from the three partner Councils, it is considerably fewer than the 36,000 some developers had called for during the EiP. It is also 2,200 fewer than would have been required under the old West Midlands Regional Spatial Strategy. Mr Clews recognised that some 5,000 houses already built since 2006 and a further 3,800 homes that were being built or had already been granted planning permission, would count towards his figure.
Each of the three South Worcestershire Councils will now be asked in the summer to formally accept the Inspector’s recommendation. Before that, a substantial amount of work has to be completed to identify new and existing sites that could take the additional housing. These sites all need assessing for factors such as transport infrastructure, education provision and flooding risk.
The west of Worcester ‘Temple Laugherne’ site is currently allocated 975 houses and under the latest proposals, this is likely to see a significant uplift. However, Paul and Roger will keep working hard to limit the number to a manageable figure and to maintain the strategic gap between Lower Broadheath, Rushwick and the city. 
Housekeeping                   

As usual, both Paul and Roger will be happy to talk to you at any time. Remember, you can raise any matters with either of us, face-to-face or using the contact details above. 
05/04/2014
Please note our changed e-mail addresses from the end of April.
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